Village of Aurora Community Preservation Panel
Minutes of Regular Meeting Wednesday, December 4, 2013
Present:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse 

Others Present:  Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Village Historian Dr. Linda Schwab, Planning Board Chair Nancy Gil, Planning Board members Pat Foser and Pat Bianconi, Laura Holland and Bill Boyd. 

Call to Order:  Chair MacCormick called the meeting to order at 8:05pm.

Approval of Minutes

November 6, 2013:  On motion by Easter, seconded by Blum, the CPP voted to approve the minutes of November 6, 2013.

AYES: MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Announcements:  None

Changes to the Agenda:  The list of village landmarks will be discussed under Old Business.
Old Business

Village Landmarks:  Chair MacCormick informed the panel that the CPP is chartered with updating the list of village landmarks and the current list is from 1998.  Chair MacCormick instructed the panel to come to the next meeting prepared to discuss potential additions to the list.

Village Historian, Dr. Linda Schwab, offered several suggestions to the panel including:

· Samuel Mandel’s History of Houses in Aurora is a useful reference
· Consider listing the buildings by age (100+ years, 150+ years, 200+ years, etc)

· Mark the buildings with a small date sign

· Consider Grace Bates house, 78 Court St., and 237 Main St (yellow Hickey house) as Cayuga County is adding them to their county historic houses list.  (Planning Board Chair, Nancy Gil, also mentioned Sheila Edmunds house at 308 Main St.)
Chair MacCormick also mentioned that the CPP should consider designating certain trees in the village as historic.  Dr. Schwab offered the services of the Aurora Historical Society and suggested George Fearon, Witness Trees, and New York State Champion Trees as references.

Application #13-22 from Kathy Wray for a demolition permit at 33 Wells Road (Tax Map #182.17-1-46)

Chair MacCormick canvassed the panel on their thoughts regarding potential approval if the applicant submitted a satisfactory site plan.  All CPP members agreed they would be inclined to approve the application for demolition if the applicant submitted the required site plan.
On motion by Easter, seconded by DiSanto, the CPP voted to declare Application #13-22 incomplete.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

New Business

Application #13-35 from Robert Cerza for an addition to his house at 13 Main St. (Tax Map #193.09-1-5.321)

Bill Boyd from Boyd and Sons Construction submitted plans for an 8’ x 18’ master bath addition.  Chair MacCormick noted that the property is a non conforming use due to it’s location in the flood plain and is, therefore, restricted to additions totaling no more than 25% of the building (lot?).  The current plan totals approximately 10%, but there have been other additions to the structure that should be factored into the total.  However, as the issue falls under the purview of the Planning Board, Chair MacCormick asked for a motion to vote with the understanding that the Planning Board may require the applicant to return to the CPP for further review.

On motion by DiSanto, seconded by Morehouse, the CPP voted to approve Application #13-35 as submitted.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.

Chair MacCormick issued the applicant a Certificate of Appropriateness.

On motion by Morehouse, seconded by Blum, the CPP voted to adjourn the December 4, 2013 meeting at 8:46.

AYES:  MacCormick, Blum, DiSanto, Easter, and Morehouse

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously.
Next meeting:  February 5, 2014 (January meeting cancelled due to New Year’s Day)
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni

Village Clerk
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